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We were thrilled to be able to host a Hunter Pace  in
conjunction with the Western Carolina Hunter Pace
Series at the beautiful Circle Z Farm. The full photo
gallery is up on our website at
https://foothillsridingclub.org/shows/#showphotos. 

While August is going to be a quiet month for FRC, we
have an exciting line-up of events coming for the fall.
Be sure to save the dates for the Daniel Stewart clinic
(page 4) and a seminar all about Equine Osteopathy
coming up in October (more on page 6)!

Visit our website to register for all upcoming events,
https://foothillsridingclub.org

Meet A Member

Working Equitation
Scholarship

Why you shouldn’t
get into horses

Introduction to
Yarden Cohen

https://foothillsridingclub.org/shows/#showphotos
https://foothillsridingclub.org/
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http://www.foothillsridingclub.org/membership.html


UPCOMING EVENTS
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9.7   Dressage & Combined Training Show at FENCE

9.8   Dressage Show at FENCE

September

9.21 & 22   Daniel Stewart Clinic at Lollybrook Farm

October
10.17   Osteopath seminar with Yarden Cohen at FENCE house
10.26   Dressage & Combined Training Show at FENCE

mailto:foothillsridingclub@gmail.com
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Register  today at foothillsridingclub.org/clinics

https://form.jotform.com/erin.e.stroud/2024-frc-daniel-stewart-clinic
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SAVE THE DATE! 
Yarden Cohen

seminar on
October 17th at

FENCE
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HUNTER PACE
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The Foothills Riding Club Hunter Pace was held in conjunction with the
Western Carolina Hunter Pace Series Year End Awards Gathering on Saturday,
June 8th, at Circle Z Farm.

It was a fabulous day for a ride! The weather was great, and the trail featured
creek crossings, beautiful wooden bridges, and optional jumps. Kudos to
those who cleared and marked the trails – there was no mistaking where to go
with the big yellow arrows! Riders enjoyed many spectacular views along the
way.

Submitted by Kristen Griffith

Foothills Mountain Barbeque served a delicious meal of hot barbecue chicken
or pork, along with sides, a cookie, and a refreshing cold drink.

Special thanks go to landowners Gerry and Sara Zordan for making the day
possible!
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FRC is happy to introduce a new youth program going into 2024. Interested
in joining? Want to learn more? Sign up for a membership and let us know
about the young members in your family to be included on future mailing
lists.

The purpose of the FRC youth program is to encourage young members
(under 18) to become involved in the Riding community. Further, the
program seeks to provide educational, team-building and community
growth opportunities while helping to instill important work ethic,
horsemanship and camaraderie values.

For more information send a message to aubrey.eisenman1@gmail.com

Body

mailto:aubrey.eisenman1@gmail.com


WORKING EQUITATION SCHOLARSHIP
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Meaghan Morris and I took advantage of the wonderful opportunity to apply for
an FRC Scholarship in order to participate in a 3-day Working Equitation clinic
earlier this year. We're so appreciative of the financial help - available to ALL FRC
MEMBERS who have volunteered at least 4.5 hours - and we're happy to let
everyone know we had a great time and learned a ton. Scholarships (max
$250/person) are available each year, and you can find application rules in this
newsletter. There's a general fund AND a specific fund for Working Equitation
riders! 

Working Equitation combines dressage, obstacles and cattle. With five levels
from Introductory to Masters, and four competition phases, there's a lot going on
and a lot to learn. I watched top European riders on YouTube for years, thinking it
would be fun to try someday. When local WE trainer Megan Malan started
offering monthly obstacle lesson days at Spiegel Farm in 2023, I jumped at the
opportunity and Meaghan jumped with me. Within six months, we participated in
a clinic offered by Working Equitation of NC at TIEC, taking a small group lesson
with "S" judge Doreen Atkinson. Like Megan, Doreen is an engaging and
encouraging instructor, so when Three Bulls Farm in TN announced she'd be
teaching their Spring clinic this year, we decided to make it our first away-from-
home WE adventure. I took Suzanne Nichols' APHA gelding, Harley, and Meaghan
took her own AQHA partner, Kenai, and off we went to beautiful Bulls Gap, TN.

Three Bulls is a beautiful, spacious facility, set in the rolling hills about an hour NE
of Knoxville. Maria Blackstone and family raise Angus and Wagyu cattle and their
well-designed equestrian center provides plenty of room for clinic and show
participants in dedicated guest barns, with an indoor arena, outdoor, climate-
controlled meal and meeting space and top-notch hospitality. They regularly
host clinics, charity fundraising events, working equitation competitions, vaulting
competitions, barrel racing, 4-H events, a farmer's market and Triple T Bull Riding
events. In October (3-6), they will also host the 2024 Working Equitation USA
Eastern Zone Championships. After a couple hours on the trailer, Harley and
Kenai were happy to get out and take a walk around the farm, enjoying the views
over the pastures and stretching their legs in the outdoor as we greeted new
friends and old coming in for the weekend.

Submitted by Melissa Van Doren
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With the trailer unpacked, the horses settled into their stalls, and dinner taken
care of by the unending buffet in the Three Bulls event room, Meaghan and I
headed for the historic Hale Springs Inn in nearby Rogersville, TN. 

We were up with the sun and back to the farm for morning chores, handwalking
and breakfast. Then the lessons began. Doreen was joined in the indoor by FEI
grand prix trainer/competitor and USDF Gold/Silver/Bronze medalist Pati
Pierucci and together they taught and taught and taught and taught. Two riders
with each instructor at opposite ends of the arena, for 40 minutes each,
consecutively, for two very full days. Whew! Doreen focused primarily on correct
execution of obstacles, while Pati refined rider positions, transitions, suppleness
and balance. Both were unfailingly supportive and positive and every single
rider/horse combo improved and enjoyed the experience. On the third day, all
clinic participants rode a full Ease of Handling course in the morning, receiving
scores and remarks as if they were showing. Then (yes... more!), the final piece of
the clinic was a chance to learn about and participate in cattle working with
Three Bulls family member, Arielle Funaro, herself a WE competitor, and a small
herd of (mostly - lookin' at you, Frass) cooperative Angus heifers. At breakfast,
lunch and dinner each day, there was much laughter and discussion about the
day's efforts as well as a chance for further discussion about the sport. Doreen
and Pati sat with us and answered approximately 4,679,322 questions with a
smile, humor and unending enthusiasm. 

As the barns emptied out Sunday afternoon, Meaghan and I packed up and
headed home tired but energized. There's always something special about going
away from home for an extended period with your horse. The extra effort
required of both team members enhances your connection and trust in each
other, and you often find a new depth to your partnership. We were proud of
Harley and Kenai for quickly adapting to an entirely new situation, as well as how
honestly they tried to follow our directions throughout the weekend. We've
continued our WE journey, taking more lessons and competing in a couple
schooling shows since we left Three Bulls in the rearview mirror, feeling grateful,
happy and confident that that experience definitely boosted our progress in the
sport. We hope other FRC members will take advantage of the scholarship
opportunity to give themselves and their horses a similar leg up. 

Working Equitation Scholarship
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WHY YOU SHOULDN’T GET INTO HORSES
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Over the last couple years I’ve started saying something that surprises most
people. 

And that is - I don’t necessarily recommend that young people get into horses. 

“What?!?!” you say. 

“But you’ve built your life around horses.” 

And you would be right. 

But if the child in question isn’t actively begging for riding lessons - I might steer
them to an activity with less financial impact. 

And less heartbreak. 

I might steer them in a direction which allows them more direct control over the
outcome of their efforts. 

Because any way you slice it - horses are an expensive gamble. 

So you’re starting an uphill battle from day one - just to stay in the saddle - let
alone excel.

And forget when the time comes to buy a more “talented” horse - then you’re
really in for some sticker shock - and you’re about to learn what commitment
really means.

But…

If you or your kid has already fallen headlong…

Submitted by Carrie “a hopeless case” Kimmell
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With reckless unbridled abandon…

Then I have nothing for you.

Because the damage is done. 

And speaking for myself - I have not found a route of extrication. 

So if you’re already in too deep - then know you’re not just committing to a sport
but also a lifestyle. 

You’re committing to seven days a week…

1 horse or 10 horses deep…

A different kind of love affair. 

And heartbreak carried on four legs.

Because once the horse has imprinted itself on your heart…

You don’t have a whole lot of choice in the matter. 

Instead you’ve surrendered to their soulful eyes.

Soft muzzles.

And the hybrid power of horse and human in tandem movement.

And like an addict - you’ll do all that you can to keep them in your life.

Because you know that you’re better with them than without them. 

Better off with less money in the bank and more poop in the pasture. 

Why you shouldn’t get into horses



F R C J U L Y  2 0 2 4

Better off without the manicure and more dirt under your fingernails. 

Because for better or worse - the horse has become part of who you are. 

And so you’ll muck the stalls and fill the waters and fix the fencing…

You’ll learn to drive a trailer and go to horse shows …

And one day you’ll cry over the loss of your companion, your comrade, your
dreamkeeper…

But in spite of all that - 

At every bend - you’ll change your path to keep horses in it…

All for just a few more hoofbeats on your heart. 

Why you shouldn’t get into horses



STOP BY THE LANDRUM STORE TO SEE WHAT'S NEW! 
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We are thrilled to announce that our online FRC swag store is officially
open. We have partnered with Grand Impressions Design Co. to offer over
40 different items, including saddle pads, beanies, vests, and shirts, all
featuring our logo. We have carefully selected items that are both
comfortable and stylish for everyone. Although the turnaround time is a
bit longer, the quality is excellent. You can also use Club Bucks to
purchase items from the store. If you would like to use Club Bucks, please
send an email to Erin at erin.e.stroud@gmail.com with the amount you
would like to use, and we will provide you with a gift card for the online
store with the matching amount for you to redeem. If you need any
assistance with ordering or have any questions, please don't hesitate to
contact us.

Follow this link to the online store:
https://grandimpressiondesign.com/collections/foothills-riding-club

FRC HAS AN ONLINE STORE! 

mailto:erin.e.stroud@gmail.com
https://grandimpressiondesign.com/collections/foothills-riding-club
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Follow Foothills Riding Club! 

@foothillsridingclub @foothillsridingclub Foothills Riding Club

https://www.facebook.com/foothillsridingclub
https://www.instagram.com/foothillsridingclub
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCCAlRV0rkd6B1Uqqa5vH1IA/featured
https://www.facebook.com/foothillsridingclub
https://www.instagram.com/foothillsridingclub
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCCAlRV0rkd6B1Uqqa5vH1IA/featured
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CLASSIFIEDS
Do you have your own tack/horses/equipment, etc to sell
or events to promote? Members can post these items in

the newsletter for FREE! 
Email frcnewsletters@gmail.com 

B A R N  H E L P

S M A L L  P R I V A T E  B A R N  I N  T H E  L A N D R U M  A R E A  L O O K I N G  F O R
B A R N  H E L P  F O R  3  H O R S E S .  2 - 3  H R S  A  D A Y  3 - 5  D A Y S  A  W E E K
D E P E N D I N G  O N  Y O U R  A V A I L A B I L I T Y .  C O M P E T I T I V E  S A L A R Y .

O P P O R T U N I T Y  T O  R I D E  O W N  H O R S E  I N  C O V E R E D  A R E N A .

 M U S T  B E  E X P E R I E N C E D ,  R E L I A B L E ,  K N O W L E D G E A B L E  H O R S E
P E R S O N .  R E F E R E N C E S  A  M U S T .

 D U T I E S  I N C L U D E  A L L  B A S I C  B A R N  C H O R E S ,  G R O O M I N G ,
B A T H I N G ,  F E E D I N G ,  W A T E R I N G ,  T U R N  I N  A N D  O U T  H O R S E S ,  
 B L A N K E T I N G ,  C L E A N I N G  S T A L L S  A S  N E E D E D ,  P E R F O R M I N G

F I R S T  A I D  A S  N E E D E D ,  M I S C  C H O R E S  A S  N E E D E D .
 

 D o  n o t  h e s i t a t e  t o  c a l l  f o r  m o r e  i n f o r m a t i o n .

 
 J u d i e  K l a p h o l z
 F e l a S a m  F a r m

 1 3 j u d i e r o s e @ g m a i l . c o m
 3 2 3 - 7 0 2 - 2 8 7 7      

mailto:frcnewsletters@gamil.com
mailto:frcnewsletters@gamil.com
mailto:13judierose@gmail.com


C u s t o m  S a d d l e r y  E v e r e s t  R  M o n o f l a p  D r e s s a g e  S a d d l e
$ 2 , 2 0 0  f i r m . T h e  p e r s o n  I  b o u g h t  i t  f r o m  h a d  a
n a m e p l a t e ,  s o  t h a t  c a n  f a i n t l y  b e  s e e n  o n  t h e  b a c k .  T h i s
s a d d l e  i s  i n  a m a z i n g  c o n d i t i o n ,  h a s  a l w a y s  b e e n  t a c k
r o o m - k e p t  a n d  t a k e n  g r e a t  c a r e  o f .  U n f o r t u n a t e l y ,  t h e
h o r s e  i t  w a s  b o u g h t  f o r  i s  r e t i r e d  a n d  i t  d o e s  n o t  f i t  t h e
n e w  h o r s e .  H a p p y  t o  a n s w e r  a n y  q u e s t i o n s .  L o c a l  t r i a l s
o n l y .  C o n t a c t  N a t a l i e ,  n a t a l i e . s c h e m b r a @ g m a i l . c o m
 
S e a t  s i z e :  1 7 . 5
E s t i m a t e d  T r e e  F i t :  M W
F l a p  S i z e :  s t a n d a r d
F l a p  L e n g t h :  1 6 ”
C o l o r :  b l a c k  ( c a m e l / c a r a m e l  w e l t )
P a n e l s :  w o o l  f l o c k e d  ( r e f l o c k e d  i n  2 0 2 3  a n d  h a s  n o t  b e e n
r i d d e n  i n  s i n c e )
S e r i a l  N u m b e r :  
3 2 5 4 5  
0 9  1 3  
1 7 . 5  
1 6  
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CLASSIFIEDS

mailto:natalie.schembra@gmail.com
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BUSINESS MEMBERS
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BUSINESS MEMBERS
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BUSINESS MEMBERS
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BUSINESS MEMBERS

Field Day South
Twin Tree Farm
Amber Massey
Amy Sakovich

FENCE
Murray Acres

Farm House Tack
Landrum Hardware

Dreamwinds Equine Assisted Learning
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President, Publicity: Erin Stroud-Parker
Vice President, Clinics: Candice Carr
Secretary: Bette Mann
Treasurer: Natalie Schembra
Show Secretary, Membership: Margo Savage
Awards: Sue Mullen
Educational Seminars: Edith Cahoon
Hospitality: Kristen Griffith
Volunteers: Melissa Van Doren
Special Events: Jan Bellows
Youth Coordinator: Aubrey Eisenman

2024 BOARD MEMBERS


